Girdwood Housing Working Group Meeting
December 11, 2018 
Minutes Draft
7PM Call to order, Mike Edgington
Introductions & New Attendees:

Mark Schimscheimer and Alex Prosek, AWWU
3 tasks identified by the group so far:

Primary Cost Drivers to development (AWWU)
Accessory Dwelling Units (ADUs):  Code recently changed in Anchorage

Short Term vs long term rentals:  What has been done in other communities to open up rentals for long term users instead of nightly rentals

Announcements & Presentations:
AWWU Presentation regarding Tariff to extend sewer and water in Girdwood (Mark Schimscheimer AWWU)

Robin Ward with HLB mentioned possible change in tariffs for AWWU at the last meeting.  AWWU invited to present.

Change in tariff in 2017, which created an Improvement District
Rate for water main/sewer line is $500-1000 per linear foot

There is enough capacity at the AWWU plant to provide water/wastewater connections throughout the community.
Transmission lines:  main feeder lines - Responsibility of AWWU
Distribution lines:  smaller lines from transmission line to key box to homes/businesses – Responsibility of AWWU
Lines from key box to home are responsibility of property owner

AWWU is regulated by the Regulatory Commission of Alaska (RCA) 

4 ways to develop water/sewer:

· On-site service: Septic and well.  Minimum 40,000 sf lot & engineered system required for septic 

· Private Development:  Individual/developer provides approved drawings and install/hook in to existing system.  AWWU assumes the ownership and maintenance of the system when installed.
· Improvement District:  Improvement Districts can be made by HLB, private individuals, or other groups, as long as the bill for improvement is made.  Group works together with AWWU on size/type with AWWU.  AWWU builds & finances.  When individuals/developers hook in to it, assessment is made on the property.  AWWU cost is 30%+ compared to private development cost due to Davis-Bacon wage rates and other factors.  Water – flexible, but sewer is more geographically driven as sewer lines are gravity driven.  Usually large districts are formed to spread costs out farther.
AWWU is paid back by developer/individual: Rate based revenue stream
Projects are not done speculatively – there must be existing customers to supply service to.

2017 change in Improvement District rules allows for overlapping districts for different parts of a system, for example, one entity could develop the transmission line and another could install distribution line.

Steps for formation of an Improvement District:

Petition showing support from the community

Formal vote from the improvement district: need 51% majority
Clarify and define nature of the district parameters– by sf or by lots

2nd formal vote within the improvement district to create the district

Assembly passes ordinance to create the district

Survey, design, construction

Actual cost determined, divided according to parameters of district, and assessment determined.
Assessment is a lien against the property, paid over 30 years
Capital Projects Program: Paid for by AWWU to improve existing structure.
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Holton Hills subdivision behind school: water line on site, no sewer line installed yet.
43 acre parcel by mine roads has been deemed too expensive to develop at this time due to cost of water/sewer connection.

Some Town Square businesses and residences are on well and have chosen not to connect to water main due to connection cost.
Business:
1. Report back on how to address housing problems

Girdwood Housing Authority – Lee Ellis to review existing housing authorities; Ron Tenny, Drew Harlos also researching housing authority.
Non-profit organization set up to receive funds to be used to develop long term housing solutions.  Funds accrued through tax on higher priced property sales, short term rental tax funds, etc.
 
Incentives for long term rental - not discussed
Disincentives for short term rental - not discussed


2.  Review specific issues discussed at the previous meeting for future study
Additional Dwelling Units (ADU’s) ideas for the future:  (Lee Ellis)
· Currently, minimum of 16,800sf lot to allow detached ADU, consider changing this to 10,000 (same as Anchorage). 

Determine how to keep these from becoming nightly rental.

· Currently minimum SF for an ADU is 300sf, consider changing this to 200sf.

· Review attached vs detached ADU requirements.

· Qualifiers for ADU:  water, sewer, electricity, number of occupants

· Neighbor concerns:  density, parking concerns, absent landlord

· Owner benefits:  income, higher property value

· Renter benefits: more rental options, improve rental market through competition

Raise awareness on ADU’s and find out how many in the community would be interested in building one.  This could be a project of the Girdwood Housing Authority.

Addition of housing issues in to the Girdwood Area Plan Update and tasks of Title 21 Chapter 9 Review.
Community Meeting on what can be done today re: ADU (Robin Ward) – not discussed

Seek reason for SF and other requirements currently in code.

3. Assign tasks

Investigate property tax exemptions for long term rental (Mike Edgington)

Mike discussing with City Manager, Bill Falsey.  More at the next meeting.
4. Confirm next meeting date/time.
January 15 at 7PM is currently held

Adjourn 8:45PM
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